Vaccination requirements letter 4 to employed staff – invite to second meeting
Private and Confidential
[Insert address]
[Insert date]
Dear [insert name],
RE: Invitation to second meeting to discuss mandatory COVID-19 vaccine for dental practices
We are writing further to our meeting on [insert date], where we discussed the Government’s decision to require healthcare workers, including dental practice staff to be vaccinated against COVID-19 by 1 April 2022. We have identified that the legal requirement to be fully vaccinated applies to your role of [insert], unless you are able to supply us with evidence of a medical exemption, including temporary medical exemption, in accordance with the Government guidance.

Example 1 (employee willing to receive the vaccines, but has not produced evidence)
During the meeting, you confirmed you are willing to receive the vaccine. Therefore, we wrote to you on [insert date], to provide you with a further opportunity to send the required evidence that you have received both doses of the vaccine.
However, you have not provided us with evidence that you have received both doses of the vaccine.

Example 2 (employee is waiting medical exemption but has not produced evidence)

During the meeting you confirmed you [are/believe you are] medically exempt from receiving the COVID-19 vaccine. We wrote to you on [insert date], to provide you with a further opportunity to send the required evidence of your [temporary] medical exemption.
However, you have not provided us with evidence of your medical exemption/of your temporary medical exemption.

Example 3 (employee has refused to get the COVID-19 vaccine)
During the meeting, you confirmed you had no intention of receiving the vaccine due to [insert reasons previously stated]. Therefore, we wrote to you on [insert date] to provide you with a further opportunity to reconsider and send the required evidence before it became a regulatory requirement for your role.
We need to consider how we move forward bearing in mind your current position and our staffing and patient needs. Therefore, you are required to attend a further meeting on [insert date] at [insert time during normal working hours] at [insert location]. The meeting will be conducted by [insert name]. [Insert name] will also be in attendance as note taker.
You are entitled to be accompanied by another work colleague or trade union representative.
At this meeting, we will explore how we can move forward with your employment in light of this new legal requirement. It appears to us that there are four options:
1. You provide us with evidence that you will be vaccinated against COVID-19 by 1 April 2022; or

2. You provide us with evidence of a medical exemption in line with the Government guidance; or
3. We find a non-patient facing role for you at the practice. At present, we cannot think of a role. But we would be interested to hear any ideas you have; or
4. We end your employment.

We will discuss these options more at the meeting. We want to avoid ending your employment if we can, so we will be concentrating on the other options and on what we can do to assist you.
We urge you to attend the meeting and to bring any other information/documentation which you may wish us to consider.
The meeting will allow us to identify what action, if any, is appropriate. We will spend time after the meeting thinking carefully about the matters discussed.
If you do not attend the meeting or provide us with the necessary evidence in advance of the meeting, we may conduct the meeting in your absence. The outcome of such a meeting is likely to be ending your employment.
If you have any queries or concerns regarding the contents of this letter, then please contact me
Yours sincerely,
[Insert name]
